TOWN OF HARTLAND MONTHLY MEETING
SEPTEMBER 10, 2008

TOWN OFFICIALS PRESENT:

CHAIRMAN ROBERT WOLDT

CLERK ROY BRODHAGEN

TREASURER JENNY MITCHELL

SUPERVISOR FRANK HELLER

SUPERVISOR JAY TESCHKE

MEETING ATTENDEES:
. Norm Eger

Rick Fink

Marlin Noffke

Harold Westphal

Kevin Watermolen
. Bill Dittman

CALL TO ORDER:
The monthly town board meeting of the Town of Hartland held on Tuesday,
September 10, 2008 was called to order by the Town Chairman, Robert Woldt at
7 pm in the Town of Hartland town hall.

MEETING NOTICES:
Chairman verified with Clerk that proper postings had been done at the Shawano
Leader, Town Hall, corners of N. Highline / Townline Road and S. Highline / E.
Slab City Road

MINUTES:
Town Clerk read minutes from the August monthly meeting. Frank Heller made
motion to approve minutes and Jay Teschke seconded.

TREASURER’S REPORT:
Payment of Bills:
Jay Teschke made a motion to approve payment of accounts, check numbers
7947-7963 totaling $31,171.62. Frank Heller seconded the motion, motion

carried.

Financial Report:

° Previous Balance $193,941.06
° September Income $1546.77

° New Balance after Expenses $164,316.21
ZONING COMMITTEE
No Report

FIRE DEPARTMENT

The Fire Commission is working on the 2009 budget with the Fire Department. The
Fire Department will be having an open house on Founder’'s Day. The county fair stand
went well. Del Zuleger has moved to Shawano and is now a member of the Shawano
Fire Department.



COUNTY REPORT

County Supervisor Marlin Noffke was present and reported that the county board of
health had received a complaint about Collin’s property on the corner of N. Broadway
and Townline in regards to animal neglect. Marlin had personally checked it out on
September 10™. Marlin noted that there was adequate room for the owner’s horses as
well as plenty of food and water. The horses did not look overly malnourished. Marlin
noted that the house is in extremely poor shape and the yard is unkept with a lot of junk
present. If action is to be taken, the town board must first right a letter. If no responsive
action is taken by the owner, then the county can step in. Marlin noted that he didn’t
think action by the board was necessarily appropriate without a written complaint by
someone versus an anonymous phone call.

FIRE COMMISSION

At the Fire Commission’s last meeting, there was discussion over current unpaid bills,
particularly that of Arrow’s. One incident involved an individual who had filed
bankruptcy and had no insurance. Barb Wickman is pursuing reimbursement from the
sate. There was also discussion over some department members speeding through
the Village en route to the fire department. Some comments were made on the
preliminary ‘09 budget. Lastly, discussion was held over boot racks in the fire
department.

MISCELLANEOUS

° Brief discussion was held over the current issue of adopting a town sign
ordinance. Consensus was to draft a copy and present it at the October monthly
meeting.

° Clerk reviewed September Primary and the new electronic tabulator.

° Norm Eger inquired about patching the town roads. Bob replied that he was

hoping to wait until October to do them all at once.

ADJOURNMENT
After no further business was presented, Jay Teschke made a motion to adjourn the meeting,
seconded by Frank Heller. Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.



